
 

 

 

     
 
 

 

 

 

 

                    

Dear parents, carers and families, 
  
What a jam-packed week, we had, running up to half term break! The children have been taking part in 
all sorts of activities relating to both Internet Safety Day and also Children’s Mental Health week. 
Classes from Y1 – Y6 were lucky to spend time with lovely Emma Farley, who did some fantastic 
journaling sessions with the children. Every child received their own notebook journal and coloured 
pencils to do the activities and also to take home with them. All the classes had an amazing time and 
were thrilled to keep their journals – many of the pupils have kept them in school to continue 
journaling through the week. It was a real success, and we hope to maintain links with Emma in the 
hope of an afterschool club in the future and further sessions in school – Thank You! ☺ 
 
It was lovely to welcome many of our Reception Class parents into school this Thursday for our very 
first ‘Crafternoon’. Miss Hudyk had prepared a number of brilliant art and craft activities for parents 
and children to work on together. It was great to see the smiles on everybody’s faces. We will be 
extending the ‘Crafternoons’ next half term so that all classes will have an opportunity to invite parents 
in to share in some creative fun with their children. Watch out for dates for your child’s class in the 
newsletter after half term. 
 
Gwenver Class have been super busy and treated the whole school to their Chinese Dragon dance in 
assembly on Friday. The children made up a colourful dragon and brought in the Chinese New Year 
banging drums and instruments. It was a noisy and spectacular affair! 
 
This was a perfect Team Pensans send off for two of our valued members of staff Miss Tonkin 
(Gwenver TA) and Miss Wilde (Porthcurno Class Teacher) who both leave us this week to continue their 
careers in nearby local schools. We wish them every success for the future and thank them whole 
heartedly for the passion and commitment they have shown to the pupils of Pensans School. They will 
both be missed greatly. 
 
I do hope the weather brightens over the forthcoming week and everyone gets to enjoy some time 
with family and friends. 
I look forward to seeing everyone back in school on Monday 19th February at 8.40a.m – this will be an 
exciting day as we open our Pensans ARB (Area Resource Base) and welcome new pupils to join our 
inclusive and caring school. 
 
Happy half term everybody! ☺ 
 
Mrs Ambrose - Headteacher 
 

 

 



HEADTEACHER’S SPECIAL AWARD 

 
Team Pensans is all about allowing every 
member to personally develop in as many 

ways as possible: adults and children 
alike. This week our EYFS Children 

celebrated the Chinese New Year 2024: 
the Year of the Dragon, by performing in 
assembly. Such a bright and cheerful end 

to our half-term. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Gwenver Class Eli 

Godrevy Class Emily 

Gwithian Class Kaeden 

Porthcurno Class Vinnie 

Sennen Class Tyler 

 

 

 

 

Cape Charlie for joining in and following instructions at snack time. 

Gwenver Ariah for great focus in Phonics and listening well. 

Godrevy Lyndon for always trying his best in everything that he does. 

Gwithian Charlie for excellent writing in Phonics and English 

Porthcurno All of Porthcurno Class for being so kind and courageous this term. This week 
they have all come together and worked so hard to achieve great things. 

Sennen Keeva for quality writing, always being helpful and supporting her friends. 

 

 
Our school target for 

attendance is 97% 

Monday 5th February 2024 – 

Friday 9th February 2024 

1st Place Gwithian 95.88 % 

2nd  Place  Porthcurno  92.5 % 

3rd Place Sennen 91.82 % 

 

 

Class Stars of the Week 

3 School Rules Stars of the Week 

Over the past year, the attendance at Pensans has improved dramatically, which Team Pensans are incredibly 

proud of. High attendance is pivotal to both a child’s personal development and enabling them to fulfil their 

potential. As a school, we adhere to the following; 
“If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a 
request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices 

are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 days. Failure to 
pay the Penalty Notice may result in legal action. Absence not authorised by the school may result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court 
under Section 444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sentence. Cornwall 

Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court.” 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: 
Half-Term Dates 

Break up Friday 9th February 2024 3:10pm and return to school Monday 19th February 2024 8:40am. 

Parent Consultations: 
The week beginning February 26th 2024 

NSPCC Visitors 
Thursday 29th February 

Minack Workshop 
Year 2 Trip 8th March 

YEAR SIX SATS: 
Monday May 13th to Thursday 16th May 2024 

 
 

If your child would like breakfast in school, they can arrive 

at the office at 8.15am where breakfast will be served in 

the hall. Breakfast will only be served until 8.30am as we 

need to pack away and get ready for learning to begin. 

 
For working parents, Breakfast Club will run as normal from 
8am. This time is only for children who normally come. All 
others need to arrive at 8.15am. For all other children the 
classroom doors will open as usual at 8:40am 

THIS WEEK, 
SAFER INTERNET 
DAY TOOK PLACE 
ON TUESDAY, 6TH 

OF FEBRUARY 
AND ON 

WEDNESDAY THE 
7TH OF FEBRUARY, 

EMMA FARLEY 
CAME IN WITH 
JOURNALS AND 

STATIONERY AND 
RAN CREATIVE 

WELL-BEING 
WORKSHOPS 
ACROSS THE 
SCHOOL TO 

SUPPORT OUR 
CHILDREN 
DURING 

“CHILDRREN’S 
MENTAL HEALTH 
WEEK: MY VOICE 

MATTERS” 
 



 



 

 

 

 

DURING THE HALF-TERM… 


